
RECORDS OF SBDM PROCEEDINGS
Minutes for November 14, 2022

The George Rogers Clark High School SBDM council met on November 14, 2022,
at 4:30 p.m. in the school library.  The following were present:

Jamie Keene Dustin Howard
Kait Greenwell Robert Abner
Tyler Williamson Ros Gay
Tommy Collins Danielle Daugherty

Mr. Keene called the meeting to order at 4:29 p.m.  He welcomed everyone and
introduced our superintendent Dustin Howard who was here to observe.

Mr. Williamson made a motion to approve the agenda with a change in the dance
policy, second by Mr. Abner.  Motion passed.

Mr. Williamson made a motion to approve the minutes for the October 3rd
meeting, second by Mrs. Greenwell.  Motion passed.

There were no public comments.

Mr. Keene announced that the Veteran's Day assembly was good news.  The
program was great and the student behaved well.

All five committees have conducted their first meeting.  They each elected a chair
and planned their meeting time and place.  Committees will have presentations in
March, April, May, June and July.

Ninth and tenth graders will take their second iReady test on November 28th.



Mrs. Bonfield was not present to give the CSIP update.  However, she has recently
met with community leaders working to get parents and the community more
involved.

State test results are in.  GRC’s overall score was 63.3.  Our quality of school
climate was 63.4 and safety status was 59.99.  These results are one measure of
how well our school is educating students and preparing them for the future.  It
does not define us as a school and it doesn’t define our students.

We were trying to reach a goal of 95% attendance.  However, the illness in October
squashed that goal.  Our attendance was 89.1% for October.

The Finance Report for October was discussed by the council. All purchases must
go through the department head.  Money can be transferred to the account of an
over spent department.  Mrs. Gay made a motion to accept the finance report for
October, second by Ms. Collins.  Motion passed.

Three policies came before the council.  The following changes were made:

● CSIP will make the decisions for Program Appraisals.
● Technology will follow what the AUP determines.
● School administration reserves the right to establish a behavior contract with

students or convene a panel to review eligibility to attend.

Mrs. Gay made a motion to approve the policy changes, second by Mr.
Williamson.  Motion passed.

Overnight and/or out-of-state trip requests included:
● French Club to Louisville, KY; November 11, 2022; Brasserie Provence for

a French meal as studied in class.
● Beta Club; Lexington, KY; January 15-17, 2023; State Convention
● Bass Team; Caryville, TN; December 2-3, 2022; Bass Fishing Tournament

Mrs. Gay made a motion to approve all trips, second by Mr. Williamson.  Motion
passed.



Mr. Keene went over the calendar update with the council:

● Nov. 3 - KHSAA Volleyball State Tournament -
12:00/2:00/5:00/7:00

● Nov. 4 - KHSAA Volleyball  State Tournament - 12:00/2:00/7:00
● Nov. 4 - Football Playoffs - at Tates Creek
● Nov. 5 - Cheer Competition at Tates Creek
● Nov. 7 - Staff Meeting
● Nov. 7 - SBDM Meeting
● Nov. 8 - Election Day (Meetings Throughout)
● Nov. 16 - GRC Academic Showcase
● Nov. 17 - Midterm
● Nov. 17 - KYOTE Testing - Library
● Nov. 18 - KYOTE Testing - Library
● Nov. 22 - Midterm Reports sent
● Nov. 23 - Boys Basketball Scrimmage vs. Simon Kenton
● Nov. 24 - Thanksgiving - Have a great break!
● Nov. 26 - Boys Basketball Scrimmage vs. North Laurel
● Nov. 28-Dec. 16 - i-Ready
● Nov. 28 - Girls Basketball vs. Rowan County
● Nov. 29 - Boys Basketball vs. Bryan Station
● Dec. 1 - State of the Community Event
● Dec. 2 - Boys Basketball vs. Campbell Co.

Mr. Williamson added a Toy Drive will be held on December 2nd.  The
Student Council is conducting this event.

Mrs. Gay made a motion to adjourn, second by Mrs. Greenwell.  Motion
passed and council adjourned  at 5:45 p.m.

The next regular meeting will be Monday, December 5, 2022, at 4:30 p.m.
in the school library.




